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Bryan Visser
 

 
  April  1969  - May  2021 

In Loving Memory of Our Beloved 
Husband, Father, Brother and Son  

Bryan Sidney Jacob Visser was born on April 17th, 1969 to John and Janny 
Visser in East York, Ontario, Canada. He was the youngest of their 2 
children, his brother is Roger Visser. On September 20th, 1997 Bryan 
married Desiree DeCastro, they  moved into their home in Aurora in 
November 1998. Erynn Faith Visser was born on June 9th, 2001 and 
Cayden John Visser was born on September 26th, 2003. Arlo the family 
dog joined the family last year. Bryan started his business, Visser Staging 
& Blinds, in 2004. Bryan was a very dedicated father, attending almost all 
of Erynn and Cayden’s sporting activities.  Including taking Erynn and 
Cayden to the Tampa Bay Lightning Hockey School for 5 consecutive 
summer camps in Tampa Bay, Florida, USA. He loved spending time with 
his family. Bryan loved the outdoors, whether skiing in Vermont, traveling 
to Europe, Saint Lucia, Costa Rica, spending time sailing and powerboating 
on the lakes of Ontario or simply fishing on the dock in Killarney. Bryan 
enjoyed sharing his passion of the outdoors with his friends and family. 
He was always willing to help his friends and family whether it was to cut
down a tree or build a dock, Bryan would always help with a smile on his 
face. As a family we  praise God for Bryan’s life, we will never forget 
the impact he made on his family and friends.



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Visser family would like to 
thank everyone for their support and prayers.  

 
 

Celebrating the Life of Bryan Visser 
1969-2021 

In the backyard that Bryan and Desiree created
Saturday July 10th 2021

The Family
Desiree , Erynn and Cayden

John Visser
Roger Visser

Officiating Minister
Brad Close 

Order of Service

Welcome and Prayer
Words from Friends and Family

Bible reading Psalm 121
Meditation

Prayer 

The family invites you to stay in the backyard for 30 minutes after 
the service. Please observe COVID Protocols




